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Motion passed under the agenda item
""Recurrent funding for University Grants Committee-funded universities"
at the meeting on 4 January 2019
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Wording of the Motion

(Translation)

Given the University Grants Committee's ("UGC") recommendation to
maintain the number of UGC-funded first-year first-degree ("FYFD")
places for the 2019-2020 to 2021-2022 triennium at 15 000 per annum
which is still far lower than the number of secondary school graduates
meeting general university admission requirements, many of these
graduates were not admitted to publicly-funded university degree
programmes as a result. This Panel urges the Administration to
explore expeditiously the increase in the number of UGC-funded
FYFD places to at least 20 000 to ensure that local institutions can
provide UGC-funded university undergraduate places to the great
majority of secondary school graduates meeting general university
admission requirements.

(Moved by Hon CHAN Chi-chuen)



